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Bulk Pick up will be Friday, April 7, 2023
Items should be curbside by 6:00 am 

(up to 2 yards of material)
Excludes construction material, electronics, and appliances. 

*Please see right for Appliance & Electronics pricing.
Unacceptable items: Hazardous waste, fluorescent bulbs,

yard waste, batteries, and anti-freeze

Stanley Clean Sweep Rates
Saturday, April 8, 2023

8:00am to Noon
Stanley City Shop

Electronics:
✓ TV’s up to 36” plastic - $48
✓ Monitors/laptops - $38
✓ Keyboard, mice, speaker, 

cell phones - $15 each

Appliances:
✓ Microwave - $20
✓ Freon Appliance - $25

✓ Computer Towers - $35
✓ Copiers – $70 and up
✓ Printers, scanners, modems 

- $10 

✓ Non-Freon Appliance - $15
✓ Small appliances - $5

Happy Spring from the 

D.R. Moon Memorial Library! 

The library is open for you Monday through Friday from 
10AM-6PM. Come in to browse, pick up materials, or use 
the computers and printer. We also have WiFi hotspots 
and iPads available for checkout at no charge. Curbside 
pickup is available during our open hours and we offer 

home delivery for the elderly, at-risk, and home-bound. If 
you are unable to come to the library, we will deliver your 

materials to your door! 
Join us for our regular programs each month including 

Storytime, Play & Learn, Writer's Guild, Girls Who Code, 
Just Create It, and Book Club. Go to our website at 

stanleylibrary.org or pick up a calendar from the library for 
all program information and details. 

Please give us a call at 715-644-2004 or check our website 
at stanleylibrary.org for up-to-date information on 

programs and services.
Thank you for your support.

http://stanleylibrary.org/


Thank you for making Stanley your place to live, work and play!

Stanley Municipal WaterWorks:
❑ The city is upgrading water meters to allow for automatic 

reading in all residential locations. If you get a door hanger 
asking to upgrade your meter, please call City Hall to set up 
an appointment. This is no charge to you and takes about 
15-25 minutes. 

❑ When watering your garden or washing your vehicle, 
please make sure to use a vacuum breaker on the outside 
hose bib in compliance with the City Cross Connection 
Ordinance. Please contact the Clerk’s Office if you need 
one.

❑ If you have any type of water leak, if your toilet is running 
or a pipe is leaking please contact City Hall to notify us. 

❑ When you are making water utility payments online please 
make sure you are selecting Water/Sewer Bill under 
payments. 

❑ If you notice discolored water coming from your tap, we 
may be flushing hydrants starting in May. Running your 
water for 2-5 minutes should clear up any discoloration.

Stanley Wastewater Treatment Facility:
❖ Never flush disposable diapers, disposable wipes, sanitary 

napkins or paper towels down the toilet. They could stop 
your drains, may damage your plumbing system, and could 
cause a sewer backup in the main system and lift stations.

❖ Avoid putting grease down your garbage disposal or 
household drain. It can solidify, collect debris and 
accumulate in City lines or build up in your own system.

❖ Do not flush unused medication down the toilet or drain. 
Please drop off any unused over the counter and 
prescription medications at the Stanley Police Department.

Spring Election
Tuesday, April 4, 2023   Poll Hours: 7:00AM-8:00PM

Poll Location: Stanley Community Center

450 W 4th Ave, Stanley, WI

New to the City of Stanley?
Register to vote online at myvote.wi.gov or register in person 

at Clerk’s Office from 8:00AM-5:00PM Monday-Friday until 

March 31, 2023. You can always register on Election Day at 

the polls. Remember all voters must submit proof of 

residence with their voter registration. Go to elections.wi.gov 

and click on “Voters” for more information.

Request an Absentee Ballot

by E-Mail, Online, or by Fax
Voters may request that a ballot be sent to them by sending 

an e-mail to their municipal clerk. Registered voters may also 

use www.myvote.wi.gov to request their absentee ballot by 

clicking "Vote Absentee." This request must be made no later 

than 5:00 p.m. on Thursday March 30, 2023 for an absentee 

ballot to be SENT to you.  The last day for in person absentee 

voting at the Clerk’s Office is Friday.

Stanley Fire Department:
Burn Permits can only be issued by the Fire Chief. Please only 
burn brush and natural wood. No household materials should 

be getting burned.

Stanley Fire Department is currently looking for 
more firefighters and EMRs! 

Please join today.

Stanley Police Department:
With spring just around the corner, we want to remind 

property owners that City ordinance 11-6-6 prohibits the 
storage of:
• Junk

• Building Materials
• Inoperable/Unregistered Vehicles

• Appliances
• Tires

• Other General Debris

Properties within the city that are found to be in violation will 
receive written notice and will be given 10 days to bring their 

property into compliance.

FAILURE TO COMPLY WITH THE ORDER WILL RESULT IN THE 
ISSUANCE OF A $200.00 CITATION EACH AND EVERY 

SUBSEQUENT DAY UNTIL SAID VIOLATION(S) ARE RECTIFIED.

For Your Safety:
Per City ordinance 6-2-13, all homes and buildings must have 
the assigned street numbers  immediately located above or to 

the side of the main door. These numbers should be a 
minimum of 3 inches tall and in a contrasting color for 

maximum visibility. This allows for Emergency Services to be 
able to locate the correct address in a reasonable timeframe.

Thank you for keeping your lawn looking great! In 

Ordinance with Section 8-1-6, please keep your grass 

height under eight (8) inches in height. Failure to keep 

your grass trimmed will result in a five (5) day notice and 

a potential fine.

Building permits must be obtained 
before any work is started.  An 

approved copy of this permit must be 
posted on the job site.

http://www.myvote.wi.gov
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